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SOUTH SHORE AREA BRANCH           APRIL 2013 

President: Patricia Laidler (781) 878-6242 
Membership VPs:Deanne Noiseux (781) 545-5247, Gail Saccone (781) 749-9881 

Program VP: Carol Sullivan-Hanley (781) 545-9341 
 

Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for all women and girls through advocacy, education, and research. 

Vision Statement:  AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, 
and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls. 

 

CALENDER 

   

  April 9, Tuesday   Branch Meeting, 7:00 pm  

       Hingham Public Library 

       Equal pay negotiation  

 

  April 10, Wednesday    Adventures in Dining, 6:30  

       Japanese Steak House, South Shore Plaza 

 

  April 11, Thursday    Girls’ Game Night, 7:00pm  

       Home of Gail Saccone  

 

  April 16, Tuesday    Book Group, 7:00 pm  

       Home of Kay Campbell  

       They are reading “What is the What” 

 

  April 18, Thursday    Declutter Bugs, 4:30pm   

       Panera’s at Derby Shoppes  

BRANCH MEETING 

Please join us on Tuesday, April 9
th, 

 in the Whiton Room of the Hingham Public Library, 68 Leavitt St 

(off Rt. 128) for what promises to be a wonderful presentation on equal pay negotiation. Our speaker 

will be Katie Donovan. Katie is a salary negotiation teacher, coach, blogger and speaker on equal pay 

and women’s salary negotiations. Her client successes include increases in income from $2,000 to 

$20,000 and even double the current income. Her first mobile application Earn More Girl for iPhone 

and iPads calculates women’s personal pay gaps and their true target salary. 

Ms. Donovan’s speaking and teaching experience includes, Harvard Business School Women’s 

Association, Mom Corps, Holy Cross Women in Business Conference, Business and Professional 

Women (BPW), the Boston Chapter of Women in Construction and the Cambridge Center for Adult 

Education. She has contributed to Forbes.com I Did Not Know to Ask for Salary Negotiation Help and 

HuffPost Live. She also has been quoted and covered in articles on theglasshammer.com, The New 

“Getting Ahead”: What It Takes to Succeed in 2012, by Robin Madell, Forbes.com, American 
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Employers are Waiting for You to Close the Wage Gap by Victoria Pynchon, and Salary.com How to 

Make Sure “Binders Full of Women” Get Equal Pay by Jim Hopkinson and the Business Insider, A 

New Petition Would Force Employers to Disclose Salaries for All Jobs. 

Katie also has 20 years experience in negotiating contracts in such diverse industries as engineering, 

automotive, high tech, and human resources. She has launched a petition for the Salary Inclusion to 

Promote Equality Act to put everyone on equal footing when negotiating. 

Katie earned her MBA from McCallum School of Business, Bentley University in Waltham, MA and a 

BA in Economics from College of the Holy Cross in Worcester, MA.She grew up in Chelsea, MA and 

has stayed close to her roots, as has her extended family. She loves Boston and its two best sports, Red 

Sox baseball (welcome back the cry of “wait till next year’) and politics. When not working on issues 

about equal pay and salary negotiation, she can be found launching her product Tote-a-Tree, enjoying 

Boston and Cape Cod with friends and family, and trying to learn to love running!  

Even though many of us are no longer in the workplace, we all know someone – daughters, 

granddaughters, nieces – who can benefit from Katie’s experience and insight. Bring them along to 

hear this important and timely presentation. Hope to see you there! 

At the April meeting we'll be voting on the budget for next year. Also, we'll be presenting the slate of 

officers ( the vote will be in May) and we will take any nominations from the floor at that time. 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

I have been asked by Barbara Burgo to provide the details of the upcoming State Conference – see 

below. As in the past, we can arrange carpools for those attending as we get closer to the date of the 

meeting. 

On Saturday, April 20th, the AAUW State Conference will be meeting at the YWCA, 140 Clarendon 

Street, Boston from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm. The program is entitled "At Risk: Violence Against Women in 

the Military" and the agenda is as follows: 

9:00 - 9:45 Continental breakfast 

9:45 - 10:00 Cambridge City Councilor Leland Cheung presents AAUW-MA with a certificate 

10:15 - 11:00 Capt. Susan Baldwin, USAF, speaks about violence against women in the military 

11:00 - 11:15 Millie Hoffler-Fouschee, AAUW National VP of Finance, gives National's position on 

this topic 

11:30 - 12:30 Lunch (sandwiches, drinks, and dessert) 

12:30 - 1:15 Millie Hoffler-Fouschee, AAUW National VP of Finance, news from National 

1:30 - 2:30 Annual Meeting including election of officers 

The cost is $40 or $20 for students. You can register online at Event Brite (details coming in the 

Baystater) or by sending a check to our Finance Officer, Robin Demott at 71 Robbins Street, Acton, 

MA 01720. 

It is important for branch members to attend as elections will be held for state officers - your state 

leaders for the next two years.    Thanks so much, Pat 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

The Nominating Committee is pleased to announce the following Slate of Officers to be voted upon at 

the Annual Meeting: 

President     Pat Laidler 

VP Membership    Anne Foley (Hingham) 

     Gail Saccone (continuing) 

VP Program     open 

Secretary     Deanne Noiseux 

Treasurer     open 

Carol Sullivan Hanley has graciously accepted the Social Committee position. 

  Please consider volunteering for one of the unfilled positions. If you need a job description, 

contact Sheila or Ruthanne. There is already a Program Committee in place to help the Program VP.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Sheila Doherty 781 267-1098 

or greenharbor11@verizon.net 

Ruthanne Kennedy 781 337-1645 

 

 

See the next page for the branch dues bill and volunteer sheet. 
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American Association of University Women--Hingham Area Branch 

 

Its membership renewal time again!  Renewal deadline is May 14, 2013 for 2013-2014 

 

Name:___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone Number__________________________   Cell__________________________________ 

 

Email____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Occupation________________________________________________________________________  

 

Undergraduate College/Degree________________________________________________________ 

 

GraduateCollege/Degree______________________________________________________________ 

 

Renew your AAUW membership by sending a check made out to: AAUW - Hingham Area 

Branch 

Those who pay by May 14, 2013 will be entered into the Lucky Dues Drawing-get a free 

membership.  

Drawing to be held at the May banquet. 

 

And mail to: Sandra Carle 

            12 Karlyn Road 

  Weymouth, MA 02188 

 

 

Association Dues  $49.00 Includes subscription to AAUW Outlook 

State Dues   $15.00 Includes subscription to BayStater 

Branch Dues   $15.00 Includes subscription to News of Note  

 Total Dues:   $79.00 

 

Life Members:   $30.00 

 

Voluntary Contributions:  



AAUW Funds                         

Educational Foundation         $________ 

Legal Advocacy Fund 

  (minimum suggested  

     donation  $5.00)  $________ 

 

Recognition Award  $________ 

 

Total amount enclosed $________ 

 

 

Skills you could share with AAUW: 

 

____Bookkeeping     ___Webdesign/Maintenance  ____  Program Presentation   ____Computer Skills 

____Editing and Writing Articles ______Graphic Design  _______Other Area (please 

list)_______________ 

 

Would you like to attend any of the interest groups? 

 

____Book Club _____Game Night ______Dining Out_______Writing______Declutter 

Bugs______Knitting 

____Other interest you might like to see (Please 

list)______________________________________________ 

 

Please return this form with your dues by May 14, 2013! Thank You! 

 

 


